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PARISH DIRECTORY   

Parish Administrator Tracey Pavan 07516 159879 

Churchwarden—Leeds  & Broomfield Maria  Boreham  436296 

Verger - Broomfield Derek Hadlow 861955 

Borough Councillor Gill Fort 861605 

County Councillor - Leeds Gary Cooke 694480 

County Councillor - Broomfield Shellina Prendergast 07970 461160 

Craft & Natter Jane Newsome 862558 

Cricket Club - Secretary Sarah O’Connell 880340 

Football Club (Men & Ladies) Colin Pitchers 670700 

Friends of Leeds & Broomfield Churches Pauline Royer 07711 830436 

Leeds Allotments Strutt and Parker 01227 473741 

Leeds Amateur Dramatic Group Lesley Finlay 862467 

Leeds Playing Field Sherrie Babington 01634 863719 

Leeds/Broomfield Bellringers Andrew Saunders 07948 715268 

Leeds W.I. Susan Wenham 07905 479870 

Magazine Editor & Advertising Judi Taylor 862316 

Magazine Distribution Humphrey Goodhew 861624 

Memorial Hall—Chairrman Steve Bond 07472 760460  

Memorial Hall – Bookings Jane Steele 863481 

Parish Council Chair - Leeds Bob China 07971 861460 

Parish Council Chair – Broomfield & Kingswood Tina Clark 880929 

Parish Clerk - Leeds Sherrie Babington 01634 867173 

Parish Clerk – Broomfield & Kingswood Hayley Roberts 474190 

Primary School Fiona Steer 861398 

Roman Catholic Priest Fr. Peter Growney 752637 

Scout Group Alan Poulton 843019 

Sutton Valence Gardeners’ Association Ross Vaughan 693837 

Website : www.leedskent.org.uk   

MAGAZINE MATERIAL 
Please email copy for the magazine by 12th of the month to the Editor, Judi 
Taylor. Email : juditaylor4@outlook.com 
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Favourite Bible Stories 

Do you have a favourite bible story? Maybe Noah’s Ark or Daniel and Goli-
ath or Jonah and the whale from the Old Testament or possibly The Good 
Samaritan or Jesus feeding the 5,000 in the New Testament.  
 

My favourite is in Luke’s gospel and is called the walk to Emmaus. The story 
is of two of Jesus’ followers walking from Jerusalem to a village called Em-
maus, a distance similar to that from Leeds, Broomfield and Kingswood 
(LBK) to Maidstone. We know that one was called Cleopas but we don’t 
know the name of the other. Maybe they were two friends or, as some 
have suggested, were they were husband and wife? They were talking 
about the crucifixion, death and burial of Jesus and understandably they 
were very confused and sad.  
 

A man comes and walks beside them and starts to ask them questions 
about the topic of their conversation. For some reason, as they explain 
what had happened, they did not recognise who he was. When they had 
reached their destination, they ask the man to stay with them as it was 
getting late in the evening. 
 

They have a meal together and when ‘he took bread, gave thanks, broke it 
and began to give it to them, their eyes were opened and they recognised 
him’ as the risen Lord Jesus, ‘and he disappeared from their sight.’ I wonder 
how often do we recognise the presence of the Lord Jesus in others or as 
we partake of Communion and the breaking of bread? I also wonder how 
often do we not recognise the presence of the Lord Jesus Christ with us. 
Perhaps at times of confusion, bereavement or sadness, like our two 
friends in the story.  
 

In such times of hardship and difficulty it’s good to remember that nothing 
can separate us from the love of God. Paul writes in Romans, ‘For I am con-
vinced that neither death nor life, neither angels nor demons, neither the 
present nor the future, nor any powers, neither height nor depth, nor any-
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thing else in all creation, will be able to separate us from the love of God 
that is in Christ Jesus our Lord.’ To that list we might add war.  
 

On 8 May is the 80th Anniversary of VE Day (Victory in Europe Day) marking 
80 years since the end of the Second World War where, as the British Le-
gion says, we give thanks for the ‘men and women who defended the free-
doms we enjoy today. We remember their service and sacrifice.’  
 

This year also marks the 80th anniversary of Dietrich Bonhoeffer, a German 
Lutheran pastor who was executed on 9 April 1945, for opposing the Nazis, 
just weeks before the end of World War II. At his execution his last words 
were, ‘This is the end – for me, the beginning of life’ showing his belief in 
the resurrection of Christ. 
 

As we remember those who gave their lives, below is a prayer for peace 
from the Church of England Service for VE Day: 
 

O Lord our God,                                                                                                          
as we remember, teach us the ways of peace.                                                                          
As we treasure memories, teach us to hope.                                                                          

As we give thanks for the sacrifices of the past,                                                                      
help us to make your future in this world,                                                                                  

until your kingdom come. Amen.  
 

But what about Cleopas and his friend, what happened to them? They 
went back to Jerusalem to tell the disciples all that had happened only to 
find that they also had seen the risen Lord. Halleluiah! May we too experi-
ence the risen Lord Jesus Christ, and the presence of God, in our daily lives 
through, among other things, prayer, reading the bible, having fellowship 
and the breaking of bread. 
 

Peter Roberts – kingswoodchurch@outlook.com          
Reader/Licensed Lay Minister 

 



 5 

 

 
 



6  

 

Church Services in May 

Service Readings 

4 May 9.30am Otham Holy Communion 

 11.00am Hollingbourne Eucharist 

 11.00am Kingswood Café Church 

11 May 9.30am Otham Holy Communion 

 11.00am Hollingbourne Eucharist 

 11.00am Langley Morning Celebration 

 11.00am Kingswood Morning Celebration -Methodist 

 3.30pm Broomfield Holy Communion 

18 May 9.30am Leeds Holy Communion 

 9.30am Otham Morning Service 

 11.00am Hollingbourne Eucharist 

 11.00am Langley Holy Communion 

 11.00am Kingswood Morning Celebration  - Baptist 

25 May 9.30am Otham Holy Communion 

 11.00am Hollingbourne Eucharist 

 11.00am Langley Morning Celebration 

 11.00am Kingswood Holy Communion 

4 May Acts 9.1-6 (7-20); Psalm 30; Revelation 5.11-end; John 21.1-19 

11 May Acts 9.36-end; Psalm 23; Revelation 7.9-end; John 10.22-30 

18 May Acts 11.1-18; Psalm 148 (or 148.1-6); Revelation 21.1-6; John 13.31
-35 

25 May Acts 16.9-15; Psalm 67; Rev. 21.10,22-22.5; John 14.23-29 (or John 
5.1-9) 
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 Broomfield and Kingswood Parish Council  

Pop-Up Café  
Kingswood and Broomfield Village Hall  

Thursday 29th May  
Thursday 31st July  

Thursday 21st August  
10.30 – 12.30 pm  

 

Come along, meet up with old and new friends 
and enjoy a hot drink and a piece of cake!  

Everyone welcome 

Parish Administrator 
 

If you need help with dates for church weddings or 
christenings or any other church services before a 
new Vicar is appointed, please contact our Parish 
Administrator Tracey Pavan on 07516 159879  
email lbkchurches@gmail.com and Tracey will en-
deavour to help. 
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  St Nicholas  

  Church Cleaning  

May  Mr & Mrs King  

  War Memorial  

May  Mrs J Dabbs  

  Brass & Silver Flowers 

May  Mrs Ryan Mrs B Hardy 

  St Margaret’s  

  Readers  

May 11 Mrs J Taylor 3.30pm 

  Church Cleaning  

May 11 Mr & Mrs Bowman-Taylor 3.30pm 

This Month’s Duties 

LEEDS AND BROOMFIELD  
WAR MEMORIAL HALL 

The Annual General Meeting of the  
Village Hall will be held on  

Thursday 22 May 2025 at 8.00 pm.  
All villagers and anyone with an  

interest in the Hall are welcome to 
attend.   
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40th North Downs Walk – 8 June 2025 
 

Sponsored Walk for Cancer Research UK and your own selected charities 
The Rotary Club of the Weald of Kent are running our annual North Downs 
Walk on Sunday 8 June, starting at Harrietsham Village Hall. It is a spon-
sored walk, which has been held annually (except in 2020 due to the pan-
demic) since 1985 and has raised in excess of £600,000 for Cancer Research 
UK and the walkers’ chosen charities. 
 

2025 is Weald Rotary’s 50th Anniversary year, and this will be the 40th 
Walk, so we have a double celebration and it would be wonderful if we 
could make it a record-breaking year. 
 

There are alternative routes to suit walkers of all levels of fitness. The 1 
mile and 3 mile routes are fairly flat; the 6 mile and 9 mile routes take in the 
beautiful North Downs, with stunning views across the Weald. We have 
water stations, including dog bowls (this is a dog-friendly event, so give 
your furry friends an extended walkies) and toilets en-route. 
Walkers can start at any time between 8am and 11am and should be back 
in time for lunch. When you get back to Harrietsham, all walkers are given a 
free ploughman’s lunch, strawberries and cream, and entertainment by lo-
cal musicians. Come and make a day of it, and raise money for your favour-
ite cause or charity at the same time. 
 

Half of your sponsorship money will be donated by Rotary to Cancer Re-
search UK. The other half is yours to donate to your selected cause or chari-
ty, which could also be CRUK but might include Scouts, Guides, school PTA, 
local church, sports club etc. This makes it a great way of raising money for 
your cause, with Rotary looking after all of the details. 
 

Many thanks to our event sponsors, Family Funeral Service, who have un-
derwritten all the costs of the event; every penny raised in sponsorship will 
go to the charities. 
 

Visit our website at www.wealdofkentrotary.org.uk to download registra-
tion forms, route maps and event posters, or to learn more about Rotary. 
For further details contact Chas, our walk committee chairman on 07831 
449216 or at walkline@wealdofkentrotary.org.uk 
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Hoping that everyone has been enjoying the glorious weather over 
the past month.  It has been a joy to see the reams of beautiful 
daffodils and tulips out across the estate and the hellebores are also 
looking lovely.  Our Gardens and Grounds Manager is planning a 
large amount of replanting in the gardens, to refresh old stock, so 
you should see a fabulous display over the spring and summer. It 
also won’t be long until the Wild Flower Meadow in  front of the 
Castle will be back in bloom.  
 

We hosted a National Lottery Heritage Fund free entry for the day 
with a lottery ticket on 15 March, welcoming over 4,500 visitors & 
launching the lovely refurbished Pavilion as a pre-loved bookshop.  
This is now a gorgeous, relaxing space, filled with sofas, chairs & 
bookshelves.  Any book donations gratefully received, with profits 
going towards conserving our heritage assets for future generations.  
 

We did this in recognition of £300,000 in grants received over past 
year, including monies to purchase Lady Baillie’s Secretaire (Writing 
Desk), an original hand-painted piece designed by Stephane Boudin 
for the Castle in the 1930’s. The Secretaire left the collection in the 
1970’s, but has now been reunited with the Castle and is on display 
in Lady Baillie’s Boudoir.  
 

We are currently in the middle of the Easter holidays and running a 
popular Horrible Histories Knights Trail, where children can become 
knights and choose four items to create their own Knight’s Crest in 
the Shield Making Tent.  There is also the opportunity to practice 
knightly sword skills at the Training Ground, with live performers 
bringing knightly approach to life throughout the Easter holidays.   
On successful completion of the trail, a chocolate coin is awarded.  
 

The Horrible Histories theme will continue into May Half Term, 
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when we will be hosting the Queens Joust over Bank Holiday Week-
end of 24/25/26 May.  A new Horrible Histories trail will run over 
the whole May Half Term Week themed around Queen Eleanor of 
Castile, who built the first part of the Castle, the Gloriette, in 1278.  
The trail will revolve around Poisons and Potion Making and should 
be great fun.  
 

Two years ago, we introduced a new Multimedia Guide in the Cas-
tle, which is available free as part of your annual ticket.  This con-
tains a ‘900 Years of History’ tour, covering all the key Castle events 
since 1278.  In early June, we will be launching an additional tour 
option, ‘Invitation to Decadence’, which tells a gossipy story through 
the eyes of two guests at one of Lady Baillie’s 1930’s Country House 
Weekends, as well as involving some of the Below Stairs staff.   
 

The eagle-eyed amongst you will have noticed that we were granted 
planning permission in January to replace the long-term Glamping 
tents (located on the field adjoining Broomfield Road) with year-
round lodges.  Medieval themed, these Knights’ Retreat Lodges 
sleep between 4-5 people, with a small kitchenette and their own 
bathrooms.  Two of Lodges are fully accessible, providing excellent 
accommodation for people with a disability.  Guests enter through 
main delivery entrance Broomfield Gate.   
 

Groundworks and infrastructure connections are underway at the 
moment, with the Lodges in manufacture, first Lodges should arrive 
in late April.  We hope to launch this accommodation offer to the 
market just in time for school summer holidays, which will provide a 
fantastic new entry-level offer for guests, who will undoubtedly 
spend money in the wider local economy too.  
 

Helen Bonser-Wilton, Chief Executive 
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Dandelion Time aims to raise £10,000 through its May Fayre fundraiser 
 

• Dandelion Time is opening its West Farleigh site for its annual May 
      Fayre.  

• The centre is only open to the public once a year, so the May Fayre 
      gives a unique opportunity to visit and explore the 22-acre grounds 

• The Fayre will take place between 11 and 3pm on Saturday May 10, 
2025. £3 entry, Children Under 12 Go Free.  

 
Dandelion Time is opening its 22-acre site in West Farleigh on Saturday 10 
May for its annual May Fayre fundraiser.  The event is a once-a-year op-
portunity to visit Dandelion Time and see a small glimpse of the work the 
charity does in supporting children with emotional challenges.  
Visitors will have chance to meet the charity’s donkeys, alpacas, sheep and 
guinea pigs, as well as explore its woodlands and vibrant gardens, and try 
out craft activities. All of which play a key part in Dandelion Time’s thera-
peutic approach.  
There will also be traditional stalls such as the tombola and beat the buzz-
er, and guests will be entertained by Maidstone Rock Choir, Old School 
Samba, Stardust Puppets, and Cuban band, Los Carrateros.   
Tunbridge Wells based Charlie’s Angels Kitchens, will be cooking up deli-
cious vegetarian dishes.  The not-for-profit caterer’s mission is to reduce 
food waste by repurposing surplus.  A purpose aligned to Dandelion Time’s 
sustainability goals. 
Guests will also be able to feast on cakes and hot food prepared on the 
BBQ.   
 “Every corner of our space is designed to nurture connections, build confi-
dence and provide healing, reflecting the heart of our mission at Dandeli-
on Time.  We’re excited to give you a sneak peek of our work at the May 
Fayre and look forward to welcoming both familiar faces and new families 
for what’s sure to be a fun-filled day!" – Graham Carpenter, CEO 
To find out more please visit Dandelion Time’s website:  
https://dandeliontime.org.uk/. 
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Notes from Leeds Parish Council 
 

Welcome to newcomers to Leeds 

Welcome to any new residents to the village. We hope that you will be 
happy here. Please don’t be shrinking violets – come and support the vil-
lage and its community in whatever way you wish. 

Councillors present 

China, Fort, Springford,  
Apologies from Councillors Greef, Razzell, Bernini and Ingram 
Minutes of previous meetings 

Minutes of previous meeting considered and deemed true. No interests 
declared. 
Matters arising 
No matters arising from previous minutes. 
Public participation 

No members of the public attended.  
Highway matters 

No issues raised other than Cllr Fort advised that it would be extremely 
unlikely that KCC Highways would attend a face to face meeting to discuss 
better planning of road diversions when the B 2163 closed. This reference 
an email submitted to Highways by the Clerk following the March PC 
meeting as yet no reply. 
Clerk’s report 

No report 
Chairman’s report 

The chairman thanked resident Mellisa Cummins for organising the village 
litter pick on the 5 April and her husband for collecting the filled bags etc 
but expressed his disappointment that only eight people made the effort 
to give a few hours of their time. Some twelve bags were filled and Cllr 
Fort will arrange for MBC to collect from outside the Sports Field car park.  

Parish Council Policy Review 

Clerk to email the proposed policy to PC's for review at next PC meeting. 
Financial matters 

The current financial statement was approved.   
Report from KCC Councillor 

Cllr Cooke did not attend and no report received. 
Report from MBC Councillor 
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Cllr Fort advised that the KCC elections will be taking place on May 1st and 
that  a second attempt for devolution would be in September of this year. 
Leeds Playground, Field, Tennis Courts and Pavilion 

The low level barrier supports have all now been painted. The new signs 
for the tennis courts and children's play area are in hand. The memorial 
bench in memory of a lady member of LADS was approved. 
A flyer produced by the LLFC shows parking on the playing field to the 
south side of the children's play area. Clerk to write to LLFC advising that 
this is not as agreed, parking on the field is only within the area between 
the green container and the play area on the reinforcing mesh, ten in total 
spaces. Same flyer shows four pitches, clerk to write asking how many 
teams play on  any one day. 
Church Car Park 

The potholes in the Church car park due to be repaired on the 10 April 
along with the ones in the approach road to the Church.  
It was noted that the vehicle in which someone is using to sleep in over-
night is still there, this following an email by the Clerk to MBC drawing 
their attention to it. 
The proposed pedestrian access from the church car park to be re-looked 
at. Rather than reducing the width of the vehicle access it has now been 
proposed that white lining used to create a walkway at the left hand side 
of the overhead barrier for pedestrian only use.  Cllr China to obtain a cost 
for this.   
Street Lighting 

No lights reported out. Please contact the Parish Clerk to report  con-
cerns . 
Parish Events 

The Councillors agreed that the cost of the bell ringers’ fish & chip supper 
would be borne by the PC on the VE celebration on 5 May.  
Councillors agreed a budget of £2500.00 for the  summer fete on the 
Sports Field on June 14.  
If you would like to help in one or either event please contact Tracie on 
077505372823 
Date of next meeting 

The Annual meeting of the Parish will take place in the Village Hall on 
Tuesday 13 May at 7pm followed by the statutory  PC meeting when the 
election  of a chair person will take place.  
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Leeds Parish Council  
Annual Meeting of the Parish 

  

Leeds Parish Council would like to invite all residents to attend 
the Annual Meeting of the Parish, which will take place 

on Tuesday, 13 May 2025 at 7.00pm in the  
Leeds and Broomfield War Memorial Hall. 

  
This meeting is a valuable opportunity for members of the local 

community to come together and hear updates from local organisa-
tions, who are invited to give annual reports on their activities over 
the past year. It is an important part of community life and a chance 
for residents to find out more about what is happening in the parish 

and to engage with those helping to support and develop our  
village. 

  
We encourage residents and village organisations to attend, and 

the Parish Council looks forward to welcoming you to the meeting. 
  

The Annual Parish Meeting will be directly followed by the Annual 
Statutory Meeting of the Parish Council. 

  
If any organisation would like to submit a written report for  

inclusion, please email it to the Parish Clerk 
at: clerk@leedsparishcouncil.gov.uk 

  
Mrs S Babington 

Parish Clerk 
Leeds Parish Council 

Telephone: 01634 867173 
Email: clerk@leedsparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 
 

mailto:clerk@leedsparishcouncil.gov.uk
mailto:clerk@leedsparishcouncil.gov.uk
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ART 
PILGRIMS WAY ARTISTS 

 

27thSUMMER EXHIBITION 
 

At the Tithe Barn, Lenham, 
ME17 2QD 

 

 

16 to 26 MAY 2025 
 

10am to 5pm daily 
 
 

Entry and car park free, the Barn 
has good disabled access 

 

 

CRAFT STALLS IN THE 
COBBLED BARN 

24-25-26 MAY 
 
 

 
www.pilgrimswayartists.org.uk  
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 Update from Helen Whately MP 
 

Spring has really sprung for Easter this year. The last few weeks have 
been glorious – golden sunshine, fluffy lambs, billowing blossom…
the countryside looking its best. 
  
I felt particularly lucky that one of my recent constituency visits on a 
sunny Friday was to Stoneacre, a medieval Yeoman's House near 
Maidstone. It’s cared for by a team of dedicated National Trust staff 
and volunteers, who keep the gardens and meadow around the 
house looking perfect. They can tell you all about its history too and 
it’s well worth a visit. 
  
My visit coincided with English Tourism Week, which I see as a 
chance to support local businesses and charities which depend on 
tourists for income. Tourism is an important local industry. It con-
tributes over £4.1 billion to the Kent economy and provides 76,000 
jobs - of which 3 out of every 5 are in food and drink. Hospitality has 
struggled in recent years with the pandemic, inflation and most re-
cently, the tax increases in the budget. So from my point of view, all 
the more reason to get out and about and support local pubs, res-
taurants, cafes and tea rooms.  
  
Many of you may be going away for Easter holidays, but if you’re 
staying put please seize the chance to support some of our local 
destinations. Leeds Castle, Belmont House, Doddington Place Gar-
dens, Stoneacre, Kent Life, Shepherd Neame Brewery, the National 
Fruit Collection at Brogdale… no doubt I have missed some off this 
list, but these are all places I’ve visited in the last few years and have 
no hesitation in recommending.  
 
If there's anything else I can help you with please email me at  
helen.whately.mp@parliament.uk  
 

Helen 

mailto:helen.whately.mp@parliament.uk
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Annual Parochial Church Meeting 
 

11 May 2025 
 

4.30pm 
 

St Margaret’s Church 
 

Broomfield 
 

This annual meeting, which is open to all, reports 
for both churches on changes to the electoral roll, 

parish activities and financial matters.  

Sutton Valence Gardeners’ 
Association 

 

 

Our Membership is £10 per year and 
gives discounts at Millbrook  

Staplehurst , 
Rumwoods, Coolings The Potted Garden 

Bearsted and others 
* excludes special offers and sale 

items  
Enquiries please Contact:  

suttonvalencegardeners@gmail.com 

mailto:suttonvalencegardeners@gmail.com
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Swim Relay 2025  - Riverside Rotary Club 
 
The Riverside Rotary Club held their annual Swim Relay at The Maidstone Leisure 
Centre on Sunday 23 March . 240 swimmers from 19 local organisations swum a 
total of over 1900 lengths (nearly 30 miles). Over £16,000 was raised for Demelza 
and other local charities. 
 

It is essentially a sponsored swim with swimmers of all abilities swimming as many 
length’s  as they can in 20 minutes. Although it is a fun swim, not a competition 
some teams just can’t help themselves in trying to win the “most lengths prize! 
This year’s trophy went to the Maidstone Swimming Club with a magnificent 80 
lengths, equalling the record set by Sutton Vallance school last year. Sharons 
swimming school became a close 2nd.  
  
The event was opened by Maidstone’s Mayor Cllr John Perry and closed by Helen 
Grant MP for Maidstone & Malling. Swimmers of all abilities from as young as 7 
yrs old all the way up to swimmers in their 80’s, both able and disabled, all com-
bined to make this a wonderful community event. 
  
The support of our lead sponsor Kent Residential, other  local business sponsors 
and the Maidstone Leisure Centre are essential to the success of the event.  
  
Event organiser Andy Brading said,” It is a real privilege to work with so many peo-
ple on an event like this to raise money for some of our wonderful local charities 
and organisations. To see the personal challenges met by some of the swimmers 
and the amount of money they raised is a truly humbling experience. Thank you 
to all those who took part and helped make this happen.” 
  
Rotary is always looking for people keen to volunteer at our events or who are 
interested in joining Riverside Rotary. If this is you please 
email nigel@harvey51.co.uk 
 

Yours In Rotary, 
  
Nigel Harvey  

Lead- Bikes for Africa. 

Maidstone Riverside Rotary Club 

Email : nigel@harvey51.co.uk 

mailto:nigel@harvey51.co.uk
mailto:nigel@harvey51.co.uk
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It’s not what you think!’ 

 

We are a small, perfectly-formed, friendly group of local wom-
en, who meet in Leeds Village Hall on the second Thursday of 

the month.  
 

Yes, we do eat cake. Yes we do drink tea. But we also laugh a 
lot, learn a lot and go  out a lot. 

Meeting Coming up:  
 

Thursday 8 May 2025  
All welcome. Non-members: £4.50 

7.30pm. Leeds Village Hall  
 

 
Join our Facebook Page @LeedsWI 

Email us at:  leedsvillagewi@gmail.com 
 

Or call Susan Wenham on 07905 479870 

LEEDS CRAFT AND NATTER GROUP   

WEDNESDAY 21 May 2025 
 

LEEDS VILLAGE HALL 11am-1pm  
 

A hot drink and biscuits will be provided 

Cost £3.50 to cover costs  

For more details please contact  

Jane Newsome  862558 
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Professional local Kingswood builder 
 

• Over thirty years’ experience – extensions, renovations and     
alterations, fireplaces, roofing, soffit, fascias and guttering, patios 
and walls, fencing, block paved drives, groundwork  and much 
more… 

• Free, honest estimates 

Paul Bowman  07731 974 548 |  01622 298532  
 

 

 

C A R P E T S   

SUPPLY & FITTING SERVICE WITH HOME SELECTION 

OVER 40 YEARS EXPERIENCE 

ALAN POULTON    
 

TEL 843019 

  

 
 
 
 

 

Gemma Wallace 
Friendly Professional hairdresser 

Level 3 Qualified  
15 years top Salon Experience  

Fully Insured 

07759 274176     
 

Facebook.com/gemhairdesigns 

 

Why not advertise  
 

here? 
 

For details 
 

Ring 01622 862316 
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 YOUR HEALTHY FEET 
Foot Health Practitioners 

 

Mobile Foot Health Professional  
Service in the comfort of your own 
home 

 

TREATMENTS  
 Corns & calluses 
 Hard skin   
 Cracked heels 
 Diabetic/High Risk Foot 

Care 
 Ingrown toe nails                   
 Thickened fungal nails 
 Toe nail cutting and care 
 Verrucas 
 
 

Mobile 07500 041535 
sarah@yourhealthyfeet.co.uk 
Web: www.yourhealthyfeet.co.uk 

LEEDS VILLAGE HALL 

Available at competitive rates for 

WEDDINGS – PARTIES –  

MEETINGS 

Max Capacity 216 

Telephone : 863481 

www.leedsvillagehall-kent.co.uk 

 
Why not advertise 

here? 
 

Ring 862316 

 

General Domestic Plumbing 
Repairs & installation 

Home maintenance & repairs 

Fully insured 
Odd jobs - no job too small  

FREE QUOTES 
NO CALL OUT CHARGE 

FRIENDLY PROFESSIONAL ADVICE 

David Jenkins 

01622 851186 & 0791 4380521 
info@allfixplumbing.co.uk 

 

Bob Paintbrush 
Painting & Wallpapering 

Carpentry, Plumbing, 
& General Household Repairs 

07892 713900
bobpaintbrush@icloud.com 

Prices 
£42 

Over 65 
£37 

http://www.leedsvillagehall-kent.co.uk
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Computer Problems? 
Any computer related issues 

Contact Dean on 
07722 293187 

info@warford-computers.co.uk 

NO FIX NO FEE NO CALL 

OUT CHARGE 

£30 PER HOUR 

 

 

 
PROUD TO BE 
SERVING THE 
COMMUNITY  
SINCE 1965 

 
 

Your fully independent, family owned, Funeral 
Directors, serving the local community with  

compassion and the highest standards of  
service and professionalism. 

With our 24-hour emergency service,  
we are only a telephone call away. 

At the earliest stage possible, you will speak  
directly with one of our experienced Funeral  

Directors, who will be there to help, support and  
guide you through the whole of the funeral process. 

 
 
 
 

Headcorn Road, Grafty Green, Maidstone, Kent ME17 2AP. 

01622 850840 
Email – enquiries@awcourt.com  

Website – www.awcourt.com 

A.W. Court is a Trading Division of West & Coe Limited,  602 Rainham 
Road South,  

Dagenham, Essex RM10 8YP. 

mailto:info@warford-computers.co.uk
mailto:enquiries@awcourt.com
http://www.awcourt.com
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Learn Bricklaying with Us 
Looking for a unique and hands-on gift idea or a new hobby?  
Our tailored bricklaying lessons bring the joy of creating your 

own garden wall, BBQ or cosy fireplace to your doorstep!  
We provide tools and knowledge. You provide the project! 

Schedule a free consultation. 
**No upfront payments** 

Call Mark on 07889 187024 or email 
mark@weeksbuilding.co.uk     

 

mailto:mark@weeksbuilding.co.uk
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SUNPATCH FARM, HEADCORN RD, 

 SMARDEN,  TN27 8PJ 
Open: Mon-Fri 8:30am – 5:30pm, 

 Sat 8:30am – 1pm 
SALES ~ SERVICE ~ REPAIRS ~ PARTS 

Push Mowers, Ride on Mowers,  
Brush Cutters, Water Pumps, Hedge 

Trimmers and much more  

 

MOWER PLANT SERVICES 
LTD. 

www.mowerplantservices.co.uk 
Tel: 01622 890046 

 
 
 
 
 

K.W.J. 
50 CHARLESFORD  

AVENUE 
KINGSWOOD 

ME17 3PH 
 

I am open Wed, Thurs, 
Friday 9-5pm 

and Saturday 9-1pm 
Cost £10 

 

Please ring for an  
appointment 

KEN JURY on 07521 
289406 

 
 
 
 
 

WHY PAY MAIN DEALER PRICES? 
Servicing & MOT for all makes & models of 

cars/vans (up to 3500kg) 

Air-conditioning serviced & regassed 

Tyres, Exhausts, Clutches, Tracking,  

Cambelts 

Under the new EU Directive you do 

not have to have your new vehicle 

maintained at a main dealership – 

you still keep your warranty 

Loan car available while your vehicle is 

being repaired or serviced 

Call us today on 

01622 842445 
Wents Service Station 

(On the Lenham Rd out of Kingswood)

Ulcombe Hill, Ulcombe,  

Maidstone,  ME17 1DJ 

Computer Problems? Need an upgrade 
or a new machine? 
Just want some extra tuition? 
For local, friendly, experienced help, 
call Mike Cuerden on  01622 859442 

or 07963 020092 

Harrietsham 

Computers  

No call out fee, 
reasonable rates 
Private & 
Commercial work 
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The views expressed in this magazine are not necessarily the opinions of 
the Editor or Publisher. Whilst every care is taken to present the articles 
with an innocent opinion, the Editor and Publisher take no responsibility for 
any effects the articles or advertising features may cause. 

 

THIS MAGAZINE IS PUBLISHED BY THE LEEDS AND BROOMFIELD PAROCHIAL 
CHURCH COUNCIL © Magazine Copyright Leeds & Broomfield PCC 2025 

May 8 VE Day –See page 9 

 8 Leeds W.I. Meeting : Village Hall—7.30pm 

 11 APCM meeting : Broomfield church —See page 21  

 13 Leeds Parish Council Meet : Village Hall—7pm 

 21 Craft & Natter : Village Hall—11am 

 22 Memorial Hall AGM — 8pm 

June 8 North Downs Walk— See page 11 

 14 Leeds Village Big Lunch—See front page  
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Helen Whately MP 
 

Member of Parliament for Faversham and Mid Kent. 
I work for you. If you have a problem you think I can help you 

with, please contact me. 
 

House of Commons 
London, SW1A 0AA 

0207 219 6472 
helen.whately.mp@parliament.uk 

 

www.helenwhately.org.uk 

 

ICS Member - Fully Insured 

 

Chimney Sweep 
 

Peter Walsh 

 

01622 880958 / 07895 645318 
 

Prestige Toilet Trailers & Individual Toilets  
 Shower and Chiller Trailers for Events 
Hand Wash & Hand Sanitiser Stations 

Site Toilets & Welfare Units – For Short or Long Term Hire 
Effluent Tankering Service inc. Cess Pits & Septic Tanks 

Temporary Canteens, Offices & Stores 
Plus China, Cutlery, Glassware, Linen & Ovens from 

JANET’S CHINA HIRE Tel: 01622 844646 

CONTACT US AS YOUR LOCAL SUPPLIER 

Tel: 01622 843135 
enquiries@fourjays.co.uk, www.fourjays.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOUR JAYS GROUP 
TOILET, SHOWER AND CHILLER HIRE  

 

 J.J. AULT 
N.C.H.,S.C.C.,Arb. 

Tree Surgeon 
For Professional 

Arboricultural Services 
jeremyault@btinternet.com 

 
 Telephone: 01622 858002 

                   Climbing to the top since 1978 
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Strictly Fitness 
 

Come along to our weekly local 
Ballroom Fitness and Pilates clas-

ses by Strictly Fitness held in 
the beautiful studio located at 

Ledian Gardens Retirement  
Village in Leeds. 

Our classes run on Wednesdays 
at the following times :- 

 

Ballroom Fitness - 10.00 - 
10.45am (NO PARTNER REQUIRED) 

 

Pilates 11.00 - 11.45am 
Our classes welcome all abilities  
including beginners 

 

Contact Julie on : 
 

07739 638576 


